Minutes of ASTC Committee Meeting held on 14th November 2017

7.30pm at Ashtead Squash & Tennis Club, Ashtead

Present:  Michael Standring, Steve Holmes, Rachael Burgess, Clive Noble, Fraser Ritchie,   Tony Cooper, Tony Power, Jim Flynn & Nicky Bannister

1.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Steve Kearney.
2.
Minutes of the Meeting held on 24th October 2017

Minutes of the above meeting were agreed.  Proposed by Steve Holmes and seconded by Tony Cooper.

3.
Matters arising from Minutes not covered by Agenda

Bar Area Refurbishment:  It was agreed that the bar area refurbishment will start in the New Year once the Christmas decorations are down.  Steve Holmes will write a specification for the lowered ceiling by end of November.


Action:  SH
4.
Treasurer's Report

Tony Cooper tabled his report.  The main difference in surplus compared to this time last year is the cost of Sky TV which has been explained.


Jim Flynn asked what the tennis court fees amounted to, with regard to coaching.  Tony will prepare a report.  The terms on which coaches pay for courts appears to be a little haphazard and therefore Jim and Rachael will conduct a “what, when and  how” investigation to include looking at other clubs and the fees paid by their coaches.


Tony reported that currently the balance at our Lloyds current and deposit account and an account with Cambridge & Counties, stands at around £113k.  Clive Noble asked if we were able to buy Premium Bonds but these can only be bought by individuals and is therefore not an option.  Tony asked if any Committee member had other suggestions for better interest rates and Tony Power said that he would look into this.


Action:  TP

The previous Minutes reported that, in his absence from the meeting, expense was approved for Tony Cooper to be provided with a new computer.  Tony clarified that he did not need a new computer but that the problem was with the fact that the programme which he uses (Quicken) is now not supported and only runs with Windows XP and therefore a new programme should be investigated which will run with the new Windows installations.  It was agreed that Alan Rutland should be asked which programme he would recommend and also to see if any of our members (via My-Courts) have experience which could be shared with Tony.


Action:  MS/TC
5.
Membership Figures

Membership was reported as standing at 333.


Michael Standring reported that he had undertaken a review of average age of our racket playing membership (squash, tennis and racketball) which was 53.9 years.  It was agreed that we should be targeting the 30-40 year old demographic.

6. New Website

Fraser Ritchie reported that the new website was now live.  The new url is ashteadsquashtennis.club.  At present both our websites are live but a snapshot will be taken of the old site and a link to the new site will be advertised via social media and My-Courts.  Facebook advertising for “sponsored” adverts has been purchased with the aim of targeting specific demographics.


The new site is also capable of taking advertising which would mean that we could offer packages to local business.  It is also capable of e-commerce, enabling membership and sales to be undertaken through the website.  Current coaches to be offered advertising space.


It was agreed that the ASTC teams should be provided with T-Shirts and Rachael suggested Technifibre, who may be able to give us a discount.


New rules are to be brought in regarding Data Protection and we must seriously look at how ASTC should comply.


Action:  FR/SH/SK

Clive Noble (Sarah) was thanked for undertaking the work involved in producing our monthly listing of tv, matches, events, etc.

7. New Committee Members

Jim Flynn and Tony Power were welcomed to the ASTC Committee.


Jim stated that he will continue to work alongside Don Lloyd and has many ideas to progress tennis within ASTC.  One suggestion might be to consider a joint venture with other local clubs.


Jim also stated that he is worried that the new lighting which is to be installed for the tennis courts may cause some problems in that, due to the lighting, the courts will be played on during damp weather conditions which may cause slippage.  It was agreed that the courts must be properly maintained at all times and that a regular cleaning and moss removal treatment programme should be put in place.  It was also suggested that we look at a new surface for the courts for which we could seek grants.


Action:  JF

Tony P reported that he had met with Graham Smith and that they had achieved handover of tournaments, teams, trophies, contacts, etc.  Some discussion with regard to numbers entering tournaments took place and it was suggested that all “racket playing” members be entered into the tournaments automatically with the ability to “opt out”.  


Tony was asked if he could produce tournament schedule sheets from My-Courts database and post on the clubhouse noticeboard.


Action:  TP
8.
Ashtead Squash Rackets Club Ltd 

Michael Standring and Steve Holmes attended the Directors Meeting on 13th November 2017 and a précis of the meeting is set out below:


Amongst other items, the Directors discussed bar figures and margins, the coffee machine and TV.  The Committee will emphasise once again to the Directors that these items are not part of their remit.


The way forward with the production of new AoA's was discussed and it was decided that further support will be sought from the members by Steve Hanrahan, most especially those who might have been swayed by an email broadcast. An EGM is likely to be held in March 2018 to vote on a revised set of AoA's that are fully endorsed by the Club Committee.


As an item of “Any Other Business”, Graham Francis suggested that it was demeaning for the Directors to have to ask for money from the Club Committee for any further legal expenses which might be required.  It was suggested that as the Limited Company provide a Licence for ASTC to use the land and building, and also provide a Licence to JoCo Theatre & Arts to use the studio, the Limited Company should receive rental income at commercial rates from their Licences. The alternative is that the Club Committee should issue the Limited Company with an “expenses float” of say £10,000 - £15,000, with any surplus after expenses being returned to ASTC.  After much discussion a vote was taken on this suggestion and was unanimously voted Against by the ASTC Committee.  


It should be noted that the Limited Company have not required any monies since its creation in March 1966.  It should also be noted that at the recent AGM in October, the members present stated that there should be no more members money used to pay extortionate legal fees.


The Committee feel that the current hostility between the Directors of the Limited Company and ASTC Committee is being lead by a minority of the Directors and as a result  confidence in the Board is waning. A meeting will be requested between Norman Thomas, Graham Francis, Michael Standring and Steve Holmes to find a way forward, perhaps with a joint working group comprised of Directors/Committee/Members being formed.  It is felt by the ASTC Committee that there is confusion amongst the members with having two separate entities, two Chairman and that the often suggested move to one governing body for the Club  should be seriously explored.  ASTC have had an offer of free legal help in this matter.

Action:  MS/SH

There being no other business the meeting closed at 21.20
